Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

November 10, 2011
Professional Development

October 17, 2011 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the state-wide KLA Consultation Meeting in Lexington, Ky.
Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialist participated in an ILP webinar on October 18, 2011.

Ellen Lyon-Third Grade Teacher, Donna Calhoun-First Grade Teacher, and Michele Tagher-Spec. Ed. Teacher, attended the NKCES Math Focus Meeting in Campbell Co. on Oct. 18, 2011.

On October 19, 2011 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the regional NKCES grant meeting at the Kenton Co. Board of Education office.

During the week of October 24, 2011 Kim Zeek, RtI/Title I Coordinator and Valerie Jenkins, Spec. Ed. Teacher, attended a week long Orton Gillingham training.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the Kentucky Association of Assessment Coordinators (KAAC) Conference in Louisville on Oct. 24 & 25, 2011.

Kacie Browning, MG Lang. Arts Teacher, attended the ELA Kentucky Content Leadership Network (KCLN) on October 24, 2011.

Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, attended the Kentucky School Nurse Conference on Oct. 25, 2011.
Loretta Simmons-Instructional Assistant-Donna Hoffman-Instructional Assistant, and Lynn Beck-Instructional Assistant, received UAP training from Sharyl Iden on October 25, 2011.

Melissa Herald, Third/Fourth Grade Teacher, attended the Math Kentucky Content Leadership Network (KCLN) on October 26, 2011.

Teachers and Staff participated in a data analysis day on Oct. 27, 2011. Discussion following data analysis included the need for our writing committee to develop a school-wide writing process, as well as the need to create a School Culture Committee.

On November 2, 2011 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the regional KLA meeting at the Grant Co. Board of Education.

The Writing Committee met on November 3, 2011 to begin drafting a timeline for the following responsibilities: writing plan, school-wide writing process, and Writing Program Review.

The School Culture Committee met on November 4, 2011 to begin drafting a timeline for the following responsibilities: school pride, pride in self, and testing pride.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the NKCES PD meeting and PEP Grant Meeting on November 4, 2011.

The regional ISLN meeting was conducted at the MET Center on November 7, 2011 and Kim Simpson, Principal, attended.

Jacki Alexander, Spec. Ed. Director, Kim Zeek, RtI/Title I Coordinator, and Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the Campbell Co. RtI Symposium on November 9, 2011.

Angie Boyers, Library/Media Specialist, participated in an ILP webinar on November 10, 2011.
Kim Simpson, Principal, will join Patti Patterson, Dayton Ind., Dan Ridder, Bellevue Ind., and Curtis Hall, NKCES, on November 11, 2011 to begin screening applications for a PEP Grant Coordinator.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

No Report at this Time
SBDM Council 

Attendance Taken at 6:17 PM: 

Present Board Members:   

Kendra Abner 

Mrs. Kacie Browning 

Melissa Herald 

Ken Schutte 

Absent Board Members:   

Mr. Bruce  Mullins 

Kim Simpson 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Student Support Services  

3.1. 2nd Reading of Southgate School Library Mission Statement and Policies  

Order #48 - Motion Passed:  Motion to approve Library Mission Statement and Policies passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Absent

Ken Schutte               Yes

3.2. MG Classrooms  

Order #49 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Mrs. Kacie Browning and a second by Kendra Abner.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Absent

Ken Schutte               Yes

3.3. Review Budget  

Order #50 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Absent

Ken Schutte               Yes

3.4. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

4. Student Learning and Support  

Order #51 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Melissa Herald.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Absent

Ken Schutte               Yes

4.1. Approval of Minutes from Sept. 27, 2011 meeting  

5. Comments from Audience  

6. Adjourn  

Order #52 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Mrs. Kacie Browning.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Absent

Ken Schutte               Yes

Community Involvement/ School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

KONA Ice, 8th Grade Fundraiser, was at school on October 14, 2011.

Fall pictures, as well as 8th grade group picture, were taken by Life Touch Photography on October 18, 2011.

KONA Ice, 8th Grade Fundraiser, was at school on October 25, 2011.

Parent-Teacher Conferences were conducted on October 26, 2011 from 12:00-7:00 p.m.

On November 2, 2011 Andrew Allis, Yovani Velasquez, Makayla Meredith, Chirs Kidney, and Bailey Ormes participated in the Southgate Optimist Club/City of Southgate Youth Appreciation Night. 
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On November 3, 2011 the Kentucky On-Demand passage based K-PREP filed test was administered to sixth and seventh grades.
On November 10, 2011 Trinity Walsh, Highland’s Freshman Counselor, visited our 8th grade students to explain Highlands expectations for incoming freshmen and answer questions.

Students, parents, and community members participated in a Veteran’s Day Assembly program on November 11, 2011.
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